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Sheetlines 55 August 1999
Editorial
Eclipses - Now and Then

I write this having just watched the sun disappear behind the moon. It was certainly an
incredible sight to see, and here in Kent [ was fortunate that the sky was reasonably clear. It
is perhaps a shame that the Ordnance Survey did not make a little more of it. They have
dedicated a number of pages on their website to various aspects of the eclipse — and
produced 240,000 copies of a special eclipse map, and I did eventually find (free!) copies at
the National Map Centre. Since then the Society has obtained copies of the map, and one is
enclosed with this edition of Sheetlines. The last total eclipse to be seen in the UK occurred
on 29" June 1927. On that occasion the Ordnance Survey published a ten mile map which
showed the course of the eclipse (though it showed the course of the moon a mile south-east
of its correct position, and the timings on the map were wrong, albeit by only 4 seconds).
Then it passed over North Wales, Lancashire, the Yorkshire Dales and the North East of
England - and I suspect that there was significantly less traffic congestion that time than
Devon and Cornwall have seen this week. In a way it is perhaps a shame that technology
moves on, and that OS did not market the map for this year better. ~ While the map on the
website is excellent and gives a lot of information very clearly; in a few weeks time the
eclipse of 1999 will have been forgotten, and the pages on the website will have been
consigned to the recycle bin of history. As things become increasingly digitalised it makes
one wonder what we will have to collect and look at in future years.

Some of the information above on the eclipse map of 1927 has been taken from
Roger Hellyer’s excellent new book Ordnance Survey Small Scale Map Indexes: 1801 —
1998. There is a review of the book by Yolande Hodson on page 35 of this edition of
Sheetlines.

You will perhaps notice that this edition of Sheetlines is a little thinner than those
recently. While I hope that you will agree with me the quality is as high as usual, I would
urge all potential authors to put pens to paper (or fingers to keyboards) and submit that
article you’ve thought of writing for so long. Suggestions might include articles on the
modern OS, its increasing myriad of digital products, War Revision maps, or perhaps on a
new Landranger or Explorer that covers your area, similar to that in Sheetlines 52 about
Landranger 139 Birmingham and Wolverhampton. 1 look forward to spending the autumn
watching the postman struggling to our front door with sacks full of post!

Enclosed with this edition of Sheetlines is the ‘Almanack’ (if you can think of a
better title for it please let the Committee know) which contains the membership list as at 1
August 1999, the minutes of the Annual General Meeting, and the publications list.

Jon Risby
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